
Memorandum 
 

 

To: Mr. Driggers, City Administrator 

From: Glenn M. Pace, Planning & Zoning Coordinator 

Subject: Ordinance Number 9-2015 

Date: December 3, 2014 

CC: Tammy Duncan, City Clerk 

 

Ordinance Number 9-2015 is a request to amend the Zoning Regulations. The purpose 
of the Donation Bin ordinance is to regulate the use of donation collection containers on 
property contained within the City of Greer. The ordinance will insure the proper use of 
donation collection containers within the City of Greer; preserve and protect the visual 
quality and character of commercial neighborhoods in the City; and promote safety and 
health among the residents of Greer. 
 
The Planning Commission held a public hearing on November 17, 2014, for the rezoning 
of this parcel. 

 


